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My	3-month	stay	in	Ghana	is	over.	Goodbyes	to	my	dear	family	(and	students	that	feel	like
family	too)	are	inevitable.	The	students,	who	were	in	our	house	during	the	Easter	vacation,	are
also	saying	goodbye	and	heading	back	to	their	campuses.	It	was	an	impressive	time.	A	lot	has
been	completed	and	set	in	motion.	I	visited	11	schools,	from	Cape	Coast	in	the	south	to
Sandema	in	the	north	of	Ghana.	From	primary	to	university.	Together	with	Stef	we	drove	over
3000	km	in	the	last	month.	There	are	still	many	stories	to	tell	but	that	will	come	after	the	board
meeting.
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Enjoy	reading!
Warm	greetings,	Moniek

Visit	to	the	sick	bay	at	Senior	High	School
We	visited	Oyoko	Health	Center	earlier	this	trip	for	our	project	"electronic	patient	record"	but	did
not	visit	Celina.	Celina	is	the	nurse	at	Oyoko	Methodist	Senior	High	School.	We	also	placed	a
computer	in	her	sickbay	with	a	connection	to	the	health	center.	Celina	is	very	excited	about	the
electronic	patient	record.	She	says	she	works	much	faster	and	waiting	times	are	much	shorter.	
"From	the	clinic	they	can	watch	what	happens	here.	So	there	are	fewer	mistakes.	"For	example,
if	I	give	2	medications	that	don't	match,	it's	noticed	right	away."	Nice	to	hear	that	the	project	has
much	more	impact	than	I	could	have	ever	imagined.

Visit	to	Emmanuel
Emmanuel	is	in	the	2nd	year	of	his	dental	studies	at	the	College	of	'Health	and	Wellbeing'	in
Kintampo.	We	meet	him	'on	the	roadside'	because	the	hotel	where	we	are	staying	is	(by
coincidence)	very	close	to	his	hostel.	We	first	visit	his	hostel	before	going	to	his	school.	A
beautiful	complex	and	it	is	spotless.	I	am	impressed.	The	college	complex	also	looks	beautiful.
On	the	outside	is	a	picture	with	the	first	15	students	of	this	school.	Now,	the	buildings	on	both
sides	of	the	road	are	swarming	with	students.	The	school	is	close	to	the	hospital	so	students
can	go	there	for	practical	classes	and	internships.	I	have	known	Emmanuel	since	childhood	and
it	is	great	to	see	"this	little	boy"	growing	up	and	enjoying	his	student	life	and	education.	It	has
been	a	good	choice.

Internship	of	Yaw
We	visited	Yaw	during	his	internship	at	the	Junior	High	School	in	Mampong.	Yaw	is	a	student	of
the	Quashie	School	Project	at	construction	engineering	in	Kumasi.	He	is	in	his	4th	and	final	year
and	this	internship	is	a	part	of	that.	It	is	wonderful	to	see	his	development.	When	we	first	met	in
2020,	he	was	a	somewhat	shy	boy	who	really	wanted	to	be	an	architect.	Now	he	is	standing	in
front	of	the	classroom	as	if	he	has	never	done	anything	else.	Today	the	subject	he	is	explaining
is	Mechanical	Technology.	Through	laptops	and	a	data	connection	(provided	by	the	teachers
themselves)	the	students	get	to	know	the	subject.	Technology	of	our	time...

On	the	group	photo	all	the	trainees	of	this	year.	They	have	a	lot	of	fun	together,	very	nice	to	see.

Ghanaian	kids
I	am	waiting	at	the	JHS	in	Oyoko.	Lucy	is	inside	asking	if	the	head	of	the	school	is	present.
While	waiting,	I	pull	out	my	phone	to	take	pictures	of	the	school.	Like	flies	on	molasses,
suddenly	a	group	of	school	children	appear.	They	really	love	to	have	their	picture	taken.	I	show
them	the	pictures.	Apparently,	they	like	it	because	they	disappear	excited.

And	at	Ama’s	place	too,	I	have	to	wait.	Waiting	is	a	very	normal	thing	in	Ghana.	I	think	it	is	the
main	activity	of	a	Ghanaian.	And	when	I	grab	my	phone,	suddenly	there	are	children	again.	I
quickly	turn	on	the	camera	because	the	moment	is	too	good	to	let	it	pass.

Ghanacamerachildren,	it's	"one	word"	in	Ghana!	�

Honesty	lasts	longest
Taking	selfies,	it's	still	not	quite	my	thing.	When	I	am	trying	again,	I	notice	that	with	a	selfie	I	am
always	in	the	front,	or	I	am	always	big	in	the	picture.	I	ask	Owusu	"Why	am	I	always	so	big?"	
"Because	the	camera	doesn't	lie",	is	his	answer.	And	following	my	own	thoughts	makes	it	even
funnier	because	it	really	took	a	while	for	the	penny	to	drop.
I	teach	my	students	to	always	respond	honestly	but	of	course	not	that	honest�.

Visit	to	Louisa
This	year	we	were	able	to	visit	all	the	students,	even	though	the	schools	are	miles	apart.	Louisa
is	at	Junior	High	School	in	Cape	Coast	and	is	taking	her	exam	this	year.	She	is	a	good	student
although,	like	last	year,	her	teacher	keeps	pushing	her	to	do	even	better.

It	is	lovely	to	see	Louisa	again	and	both	Stef	and	I	note	that	she	has	become	more	mature.	She
asks	more	questions	and	gives	more	comprehensive	answers	when	we	ask	a	question.	Louisa
looks	good	and	happy,	and	she	is	having	a	great	time.	Her	exam	is	in	August/September,	so	she
is	staying	in	school	for	the	summer	months	to	prepare.	She	is	going	to	pass,	she	is	confident.

Vocational	School
One	of	the	many	schools	I	visited	during	my	stay	in	Ghana	is	"Kotech,"	a	vocational	school	in
Koforidua	at	Senior	High	level.	A	spacious	school	with	many	different	practical	courses.

Students	who	want	to	continue	learning	after	Junior	High	but	don't	like	having	their	"nose	in	the
books"	can	go	here,	instead	of	the	"regular"	Senior	High	Schools.
Our	main	interest	right	now	is	woodworking	because	of	our	Master-Apprentice	project.	I	am
invited	to	visit	the	workshop.	A	large	room	with	lots	of	materials	as	well	as	tools.	I	get	to	see
students'	projects.	They	learn,	for	example,	how	to	make	a	roof	structure	to	scale.	The	students
get	80%	practice	and	20%	theory.	I	have	seen	and	heard	a	lot	of	information.	Useful	addition	for
our	project.

Gift	from	a	donator
At	the	Technical	University	in	Koforidua,	there	is	a	soccer	field	and	a	soccer	team.	Albert	studies
architecture	but	his	greatest	passion	is	playing	soccer	("his"	club	is	FC	Barcelona).	When	a
match	is	organized,	you	can	find	him	there	at	the	sidelines.	'Don't	you	want	to	join?'	I	ask	him	'If
you	like	soccer	so	much	why	don’t	you	you	join	the	team'.	'I	have	to	focus	on	my	studies,'	he
says	'and	besides,	I	don't	have	soccer	shoes	anyway.'

Focusing	on	studies	is	indeed	very	important,	but	sport	and	relaxation	are	important	too.	Albert
received	an	amount	of	money	from	'his	donator'	for	his	excellent	results	in	the	first	year.	I	still
have	that	money	and	soccer	shoes	is	a	wonderful	gift	for	him.

I	let	him	know	that	there	is	a	special	donation	for	him	and	that	we	are	going	to	buy	his	shoes.	He
is	silent	and	tears	well	up.	He	almost	dares	not	to	accept	it	but	at	the	same	time	he	feels	that	it
is	a	special	gift	that	he	does	not	want	to	turn	down.	'Thank	you'	he	says	emotionally,	'this	makes
me	very	happy'.

Become	a	monthly	donor
For	over	20	years,	we	have	been	providing	financial	support	and	personal	guidance	to	students
in	Ghana	for	further	or	vocational	education.	The	basis	from	which	we	act	is	to	allow	a	learner	to
fully	blossom	and	fully	feel	and	nurture	their	life	dream,	without	losing	sight	of	reality.	In
November	2019,	we	became	a	foundation	and	obtained	the	ANBI	status.

We	started	in	2002	with	1	and	this	year	we	are	guiding	7	students.	Fortunately,	we	have	a
steady	group	of	donors	from	day	1	and	brand-new	donors	we	can	count	on.	We	are	very	grateful
to	all	of	them!

By	becoming	a	monthly	donor,	you	give	a	Ghanaian	pupil	a	future	and	our	foundation	financial
security.	The	monthly	amounts	we	receive	most	often	are	€10,	€20	and	€25	with	peaks	of	up	to
(well	over)	€100.

A	study	takes	3	to	4	years,	and	we	want	to	grow	to	a	maximum	of	10	students.	For	this,	we	need
your	help.
Will	you	be	our	new	monthly	donor?
Let	us	know	the	amount	you	would	like	to	donate	via	email	or	phone,	or	use	the	button
below.

Yes,	I	would	like	to	become	a	monthly	donor

Feel	free	to	visit	our	webshop

From	Ghana	I	have	brought	bags,	baskets	and	hand	printed	batik	fabrics	and	they	are	not	all	in
the	webshop	yet.	If	your	choice	is	not	there,	do	not	hesitate	to	send	me	a	message	or	give	me	a
call.
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